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Freedom of Information request reference number: 8166.1 
 
Date of response: 21/12/2023 
 
Request: 
 
As per request, can I please have a copy of any notice/letter sent to YMCA 
File No: 13/001404 (UPRN:220004483709) YMCA HOSTEL 642 FOREST ROAD WALTHAMSTOW 
E17 3EF 
 
Response: 
 
Further to your request, please see below for a Notification of Deficiencies (NOD) for the Fire Audit 
report (file number: 13/001404). The Fire Audit Report was submitted on 27th September 2022. The 
outcome was High Risk. As a result, a Notification of Deficiencies was issued. Please see below for a 
copy of the Notification of Deficiencies. 
 
Where a Fire Safety audit results in a notice being issued by the LFB, the reports themselves are exempt 
from release under the FOIA provisions under Section 31 of the FOIA - law enforcement (Section 
31(1)(g) combined with 31(2) (a) and 31(2) (c)).   
 
When the LFB identifies any safety concerns, we make this information available to the public by 
supplying copies of any informal notification of fire safety deficiencies (NOD) issued, and through 
access to the public register of any formal enforcement action.  We clearly understand that there is 
public interest and concern about knowing about the fire safety of the buildings in which people live, 
work or visit however we need to maintain a balance between the public interest in safety and the 
Brigade’s ability to work with responsible persons in a safe space where honest, frank and meaningful 
discussions can take place. 
 
It is important that enforcing authorities are assisted in their investigations if witnesses and those 
responsible for compliance with regulations are willing to cooperate with the investigation on a 
voluntary basis and investigators are able to take full contemporaneous notes (that are recorded on the 
audit forms) and enter in discussions (either verbally, or by correspondence) with those involved to 
enable them to explore all aspects of the case and then arrive at a decision as to the appropriate action 
to take.  
 
Other materials (including email correspondence and detailed notes), documents (such as documents 
provided to us by the responsible person for the building) and other fire safety information held by the 
Brigade are also exempt from access via the FOIA provisions.  Again, we consider these to be exempt 
under Section 31 of the FOIA (“law enforcement” – Section 31(1)(g) combined with 31(2) (a) and 31(2) 
(c)).    
  

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/31
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/community/public-notices/
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We are of the view that the correct balance between the public interest in building safety and our 
ongoing regulatory involvement lies in making information about enforcement action available (formal 
or informal) to those that request it, but in withholding the supporting information and evidence 
gathered during regulation activities.   
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 
 
  

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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